UBND HUYỆN NINH GIANG PHÒNG GIÁO DỤC VÀ ĐÀO TẠO

ĐỀ KHẢO SÁT NĂNG LỰC HỌC SINH NĂM HỌC 2024-2025

Môn thi: *Tiếng Anh 7* Thời gian làm bài: 150 phút

(Đề thi gồm có 06 trang)

Thí sinh làm bài vào tờ giấy thi. Phần trắc nghiệm: Chỉ cần viết chữ cái A, B, C hoặc D. Phần tự luận: Viết đầy đủ theo yêu cầu của bài.

(Thí sinh không được sử dụng bất kỳ tài liệu gì.)

-		
SECTION	A: LISTENING	

<u> Part 1.</u>	You will hear	five short co	nversations.	You will he	ar each	conversation	twice.	For
each qu	estion, choose	the best answ	ver A, B, C	or D.(5 pts)				

Ι.	w nat is John	going to do tonight?		
A.	swimming	B. riding a bike	C. playing soccer	D. going camping

2. Which is Ben's family?

A. Ben is shorter than his sister B. Ben is as tall as his sister

C. Ben is shorter than his brother D. Ben's sister shorter than Ben

3. Which bag does the woman buy?

A. a square bag B. a quadrangle bag C. a round bag D. an expensive bag

4. How much did the woman pay for the apples?

A. thirty pence B. thirty- five pence C. forty pence D. forty- five pence

5. What time does the film start?

A. quarter to five B. five to eight C. quarter to eight D. quarter past eight

Part 2. Listen to the recording twice and choose the correct answers (5 pts)

1. When does the conversation take place?

A. Friday B. Saturday C. Sunday D. Monday

2. Linh wouldn't like to go to the movies because on the weekend.

A. the movie theater is sometimes crowded

B. the movie theater is always crowded

C. the movie theater is always dirty

D. the movie theater is seldom crowded

3. What is their final decision?

A. They will have dinner.

B. They will play video games.

C. They will play cards.

D. They will watching TV.

4. What time will they meet?

A. At half past six B. At seven C. At half past seven D. At six

5. Where will they meet?

A. At Linh's house B. At Phong's house C. At Trang's house D. At movie theatre Part 3. You will hear some information about a language school. Listen and complete questions 1-5. (5 pts)

Star Language School

First Floor: Library

	You can borrow	reading books and (1) for	2	
	weeks.				
		row (2)			
Second Floor:					
		m is on the (3)			
Basement:	(4)	in Warwick.			
Saturday Trip	: Visit a (5)	in Warwick.			
<u>Part 4</u> . Listen to the recordi	ng twice and decide	e if the sentences are tr	rue or false. Tick (🗸) the	appropriate
box (5 pts)	Stateme	ents		Т	F
1. Mai's boss comes from				+	+
					+
2. She spends more than			4		
3. She is responsible for		en her boss and the p	partners.		
4. She doesn't have any					
5. The longest vacation s	the has is the sum	mer vacation.			
SECTION B: VOCABU	-				
Part 1. Choose the word,	, phrase, or expr	ession (A, B C or D)	that best comple	etes e	each sentence
below.(9 pts)					
1. Now Hoa is used	_	•			
A. to cross	_	_		ng	
2. I don't want much sug					
		C. a few			
3. It's difficult to cross th					
		C. people	D. transport		
4. Hurry up! The bus			D 1		
A. is coming			D. has come	9	
5. Mr.Johnp	-				
A. is	B. has been	C. have been D			
6. It isto watch e					
A. amazing		C. amaze	D. amazement		
7. Ha likes		C 1	D 44		
A. dance		C. dancing	D. danced		
8. She decided to quit this			D. bassaga		
A. despite		C. although		da.	
9. We playing soc	_				
A. think	B. find	C. tell	D. sa	ıy	
Part 2.1 Choose the w	ord, phrase, or o	expression (A. B C o	or D) that best co	mple	etes the
advertisement.(3pts)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	, , , ,	,	r	
(F **)	AD	VERTISEMENT			
Heart-to-Heart Organisati			help at charity e	event	s. You will b
greeting and talking to gu					
work at weekends. This					
(3) friends. To appl	_		-	_	

1. A. up

B. at

D. after

C. for

2. A. friendly	B. friend	C. friendliness	D. friendship
•		-	
	_		A, B, C or D on your ansswer sheet
to indicate the cor	rect option that that	best fits each blank	k. (3pts)
great time, the campside, (2) where were really	ough the weather isn't be are staying. Yesterd by great. Tomorrow we	so good, as we'd like day morning we clim e're taking a treepboa	there with my family. We have (1) e. Therefore we spent our first day on a bed up to the (3) lighthouse and at on the lake next to our campside. On thing, when you will arrive to me next
1. A. the	B. an	C. a	D. x
2. A. when		C. that	
3 A. beautifully	B. beauty	C heautify	D. beautiful
hundred and fifty yone. These early timbicycles became chatheir free time. Tod get wet when it rain cycle to work. The anywhere to park! Part 4: Use the right blank space. (5pts)	ears ago. At first, bicy ne, bicycles look very eaper, many people be ay, people use cars man, but some people still y say that there have ght forms of the wors.	ycles were much expert different from the or bought one. People state ore than bicycles; can ll prefer to are too many cars in the ord in capitals at the	first bicycle was made about one bensive. Only rich people could buy ones we have them today. Later, when earted ride bicycles to work and in ars are much more faster and you don't town centers and you aren't able find the end of these sentences that fits the
1. Young children s	should take part in	with thei	ir friends. ACT
2. My brother is a	at Vietnar	n National University	y. STUDY
3. Lam has a lot of	stamps in her		COLLECT
4. Is Hung King's T	Temple a	place in Viet Nar	m? CULTURE
5. The film made a s	strong	on me.	IMPRESS
Today, childh Today, childh We match or a fishing of the change to an in (2) by the National Spot Indoor childhood he 1960s, 4% of kids that children who s (5)	bllowing passage and hat best fits each of the hood is spent mostly when children do go derby. These events and hoor childhood has a such as bike riding, so tring Goods Associated as brought about sor were obese. Today, pend plenty of time of television and play were	the numbered blank indoors watching tell outside, it tends to the received in the passivity accelerated in the passivity and touch tion. (3) me changes which can low are overweight, butdoors have a longer video games.	elevision, playing video games and (1 be for scheduled events like a socce
B. surfing the Intern	net		

C. a lot of

D. The changes can also be seen in their brains.

E. spontaneous outdoor activities

<u>Part 2.</u> Read the following passage and decide which option A, B, C or D best fits each space. (10 pts)

Dear Hanh,

I'm writing to invite you to a party we.......... (1) at the flat next Friday on December 14th. As you know, (2) Lan's 13 th birthday next week and my birthday next month, (3) we thought we'd celebrate together and have a joint party.

Do try and come. Of course you're(9) to bring someone with you if you want to.

Look forward(10) you then!

Love,

Mai

1. A. have	B. are having	C. going to have	D. will has
2. A. it's	B. its	C. they're	D. she's
3. A. too	B. but	C. because	D. so
4. A. to follow	B. follow	C. following	D. follows
5. A. get up	B. get by	C. get on	D. get off
6. A. have	B. get	C. take	D. bring
7. A. in	B. at	C. of	D. on
8. A. Right turn	B. To right	C. To turn	D. Turn right
9. A. welcomed	B. welcome	C. welcoming	D. to welcome
10. A. to see	B. for seeing	C. of seeing	D. to seeing

<u>Part 3.</u> Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions. (10 Pts)

Many people believe that watching television has resulted in lower reading standards in schools. However, the link between television and printed books is not as simple as that. In many cases, television actually encourages people to read; for example, when a book is turned into a TV series, its sales often go up. One study of this link examined six-year-old children who were viewing a special series of 15-minute programs at school. The series was designed to **encourage** love of books, as well as to develop the basic mechanical skills of reading. Each program is an animated film of a children's book. The story is read aloud and certain key phrases from the book appear on the screen, beneath the picture. Whenever a word is read, it is also highlighted on the TV screen.

People finding was that watching these programs was very important to the children. If anything prevented **them** from seeing a program, they were very disappointed. What's more, they wanted to read the books which the different parts of the series were based on.

The programs also gave the children more **confidence** when looking at these books. As a result of their familiarity with the stories, they would sit in pairs and read the stories aloud to each other. On each occasion, the children showed great sympathy when discussing a character in a book because they themselves had been moved when watching the character on television.

1: When does television encourage people to read?

A. When children are watching an animated film on TV

B. When a book is made into a TV series
C. When there are no interesting programs on TV
D. When a book appears on the screen
2: How did children feel when viewing a special series of 15-minute program at school?
A. They felt confident. B. They felt bored.
C. They felt disappointed D. They felt excited.
3: What is the main idea of the passage?
A. The ways of children reading books and watching
B. The simple link between television and books
C. The influence of television on reading books
D. The advantage of books over television
4: What advantage did children have from this program?
A. They became more interested in watching Triệu-vũ
B. They became more sympathetic.
C. They made more friends.
D. They read books with more interest and confidence
5: What kind of film is each program?
A. An animated film of a children's book
B. A story film of a children's book C. An educational film
D. A documentary film of children's life
6: Who were the subjects of the study?
A. All people B. Six-year-old children
C. All school children D. Adolescents
7: The series was designed
A. to examine children's mind B. to promote the children's love of books
C. to develop their listening skill D. to sale more books
8: What is the word "encourage" in paragraph 1 closest meaning?
A.happy B. exicted C. help D. prevent
9: What does the word "them" in paragraph 2 refer to?
A. Children B. Films C. programs D. People
10: What is the word "confidence" in paragraph 2 closest meaning?
A. interest B. mistrust C. doubt D. trust
SECTION D - WRITING
Part 1. Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first one.(5pts)
1. She can't do this exercise because it is very difficult.
-> This exercise
2. No house in the village is older than this house.
-> This is
3. People make many famous films in Hollywood.
-> Many famous films
5. It takes me an hour to do my homework every night.
4. Although the weather was bad, she went to school on time.-> Despite

-> I spend
<u>Part 2.</u> You are going to visit an English- speaking country with you're your family. Write an email about 60 – 80 words to your friend using these following clues. (10 pts)
In your email:
- Say <i>where</i> you are going to visit.
- Say when you go.
- Say <i>what</i> you want to do when you go there.
Dear,
Your friend,
Lucy
Part 3. Write a paragraph (80 to 100 words) about a Festival around the world. (15 pts)
Tarto: Write a paragraph (60 to 100 words) about a reservar around the world. (15 pts)

THE END

HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM ĐỀ KSNL HSG 7

SKILLS	QUESTION	ANSWER	POINT
Listening	Part 1 (5 pts)	1-C 2-A 3-C 4-A 5-D	1 pt/each correct answer
	Part 2 (5 pts)	1. B 2. B 3. C 4. C 5. A	1 pt/each correct answer
	Part 3 (5 pts)	1. DVDs 2. grammar books 3. door 4. Café 5. Castle	1 pt/each correct answer
	Part 4 (5 pts)	1. F 2. T 3. T 4. F 5. F	1 pt/each correct answer
Grammar- Vocabulary- Language	Part 1 (9 pts)	1. D 2. D 3. B 4. A 5. B 6. A 7. C 8. B 9. B	1 pt/each correct answer
functions	Part 2.1 (3 pts)	1. C 2. A 3. B	1 pt/each correct answer
	Part 2.2 (3 pts)	1. C 2. B 3. D	1 pt/each correct answer
	Part 3 (5 pts)	The bicycle is a cheap and clean way to travel. The first bicycle was made about one hundred and fifty years ago. At first, bicycles were much expensive. Only rich people could buy one. These early time, bicycles looked very different from the ones we have them today. Later, when bicycles became cheaper, many people bought one. People started ride bicycles to work and in their free time. Today,	1 pt/each correct answer

		people use cars more than bicycles; cars are much more faster and you don't get wet when it rains, but some people still prefer to cycle to work. They say that there have are too many cars in town centers and you aren't able to find anywhere to park!	
	Part 4 (5 pts)	1. activities 2. student 3. collection 4. cultural 5. impression	1 pt/each correct answer
	Part 1 (5 pts)	1. B 2. E 3.A 4. D 5. C	1 pt/each correct answer
Reading	Part 2 (10 pts)	1. B 2. A 3. D 4. B 5. D 6. C 7. B 8. D 9. B 10. D	1 pt/each correct answer
	Part 3 (10 pts)	1. B 2. D 3. C 4.D 5. A 6.B 7.B 8.C 9.A 10.D	1 pt/each correct answer
Waiting	Part 1 (5 pts)	 This execercise is too difficult to do it. This is the oldest house in the village. Many famous films are made in Hollywood. Despite the bad weather, she went to school on time. I spend an hour doing my homework everyday. 	1 pt/each correct answer
Writing	Part 2 (10 pts)	* Form: - Correct form of an informal letter. * Task fulfillment: - Complete the email with all relevant information * Language: - Accurate grammar - Appropriate vocabulary - Correct spelling and punctuation	1 pt 4 pts 2 pts 1 pt 1 pt
		* Form:- Correct form of a paragraph.* Task fulfillment:	2 pts

Part 3 (15 pts)	- Complete the paragraph with all relevant information - Well-organized. *Language:	5 pts 2 pts
(13 pts)	Accurate grammarAppropriate vocabularyCorrect spelling and punctuation	2 pts 2 pts 2 pts 2 pts